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Technical Advisory Committee

September 26, 2019, 9:00 a.m.

Meeting Minutes
Commissioners Present:  Chair Julie Berk and Co-Chair Pete Vander Poel

Staff Present:  Executive Director Michele Morrow-Eaton and Finance Manager Aaron Cooper

1. Call to Order:  Chair Berk called the meeting to order at 9:10 a.m.
2. Public Comment:  There was no public comment.
3. Minutes of previous meeting:  The minutes from June 13, 2019, were reviewed with no changes requested.
4. Financial Management

a. Aaron presented the June 30, 2019, Financial Report.  
b. Aaron informed the committee of the continued delay in revenue payments from the state due to the new software.  The state is working on the issue and is hopeful to have everyone back on track by the end of the calendar year. He will keep everyone updated.

c. Aaron provided an update on the June 30, 2019, audit.  There were no findings reported for the year and the firm of M. Green & Company would be presenting the audit at the October 9th Commission meeting for approval.
d. Aaron presented the June 30, 2019, Investment Report. There were no concerns.
5.  Program Management

a. Michele informed the committee of the upcoming program and fiscal site visits.  Commissioner Berk asked to be included on one of the FRC visits.  Michele would have staff coordinate with Commissioner Berk.
b. Michele reported there were seven Special Project Grants awarded to the following: Growing Healthy Children received $400; Blanket Ladies received $9,000; The Carlos Viera Foundation received $4,500; Parenting Network, Inc. received $8,007; Downs Syndrome Association received $1,500; Dinuba Unified School District received $1,000; and Family Service of TC received $5,000.

c. Michele provided a brief update on the development of the Dinuba FRC.  She shared that Parenting Network was ready to begin the development phase and enter into a contract.  Additionally, HHSA had committed to contracting for their CWS safety net services and would align their contract terms to match First 5’s.  Parenting Network was in the process of identifying a building to occupy.   

d. The Committee discussed the Home Visiting Initiative (Program) contract renewal.  Michele informed of the tight turnaround once the contract went to the BOS and the need for the TAC to approve the renewal with the Commission to ratify at their next regular meeting so the FRC’s could be paid.  The TAC was in agreement and would be available to sign once HHSA had the agreement prepared.  

6.  Operations Management

a.  Michele shared that staff had been busy planning for the annual Winter Open House and the date was set for December 10th from 3:00 to 5:00 p.m.    
     7.  The draft October 9, 2019, Commission meeting agenda was reviewed with no content changes made.  
     8.  Chair Berk adjourned the meeting at 9:50 a.m.
